
2275 Diamond Avenue NE 
Grand Rapids, Michigan  49505 
TELEPHONE: (616) 447-7554 
FAX: (616) 447-7548 
email:  church@bsacrament.net 
www.bsacrament.net 
ASA telephone:  (616) 447-2997 

 

OFFICE HOURS:  
Monday - Friday, 8:00am–4:00pm 

PARISHIONER MEMBERSHIP 
New members are always welcome to our 

Parish.  Parishioner status is maintained by 
registration in the parish, active participation 

in weekend liturgies and full participation in 
the parish stewardship program.  All family 

members 18 years and older should be indi-
vidually registered with the parish.  Parish 

membership and participation is required of 
those desiring the Sacraments of Baptism, 

First Eucharist, Confirmation and Matrimony. 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Kelly Garbacik, Chair. 
Liz Connell 
Jim Fochtman 
Doug Graves 
Jeremy Reed 
Kathy Schwartz 
Mark Steiner 
Donna Wrona 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
Jim Wila, Chair. 

Bob Dean, Vice Chair. 
Tammy Chartier 
Barb Lawrence 

Brenda Ormstad 
Deb Schmalzel 
Terry Staskey 

Rick Townshend 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Saturdays at 3:30 pm or by appointment. 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Parish registration of six months is required.   

Preparation session required.  Contact the 
parish office for details. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 
Contact the parish office a minimum of six 

months prior to the preferred wedding date.   
Marriage preparation sessions are required. 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE 
Weekday Mass: 

Tuesday, Thursday:  8:30am 
Wednesday:  10:30am 

Weekend Mass: 
Saturday:  4:30pm 

Sunday:  9am & 11am 

Parish: 
@Blessed Sacrament Parish Grand Rapids 
Rel ious Ed:  
@Blessed Sacrament - Religious Education 
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Sat, Jan 6 VIGIL: THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 
4:30 pm Parish Family 
Sun, Jan 7 THE EPIPHANY OF THE LORD 
9:00 am Richard & Rosemary Banka 
11:00 am Maribeth Garzelloni 
Mon, Jan 8 THE BAPTISM OF THE LORD 
 No Mass 
Tues, Jan 9 WEEKDAY 
8:30 am Harold Welmerink 
Wed, Jan 10 WEEKDAY 
10:30 am Leon Orley 
Thurs, Jan 11 WEEKDAY 
8:30 am Alwynne Reese Bales 
Fri, Jan 12 WEEKDAY 

 No Mass 
Sat, Jan 13 VIGIL:  2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 

4:30 pm Brenda Wiebenga 
Sun, Jan 14 2nd SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
9:00 am Parish Family 
11:00 am Harriet Newbold 

Pastoral Team 
 

Darrell Beckwith, Business Manager 
                                                     ....dbeckwith@bsacrament.net 
 

Lori Borek, Parish Secretary…………church@bsacrament.net 
 

Jody DeGraw, Dir of Religious Education 
                                                        ….jdegraw@bsacrament.net 
Vicki Glynn, Religious Ed. Asst  .…...vglynn@bsacrament.net 
 
 

Marie LeMire, Ministry to the Sick & Elderly 
                                                        ….mlemire@bsacrament.net 
 

Joseph Gietzen, Principal ASA……………jgietzen@asagr.org 

Week 26/52 
 Adult Envelopes (159 used)  $12,374.00 
 Automatic Envelopes (53 used)  5,576.27 
 Youth  40.25 
 Loose Stewardship  2,205.10 
 

  Total Stewardship this week $20,195.62 
 

  YTD $321,286.28 
  Budget YTD $338,500.00 
  Last YTD $328,521.87 
 

  5% Tithe this week $1,009.78 
  YTD Tithe $16,064.31 

Sacred Scripture 

Masses for the Week 

Readings for the Week of January 7, 2024 
Sunday The Epiphany of the Lord 
 Iis 60:1-6; Ps 72:1-2, 7-8, 10-13; Eph 3:2-31, 5-6; Mt 

2:1-12 
Monday The Baptism of the Lord 
 Is 42:1-4, 6-7 or Acts 10:34-38; Ps 29:1a, 2, 3ac-4, 

3b, 95-10; Mk 1:7-11  
Tuesday 1 Sm 1:9-20; (Ps) 1 Sm 2:1, 4-8; Mk 1:21-28 
Wednesday 1 Sm 3:1-10, 19-20; Ps 40:2, 5, 7-10; Mk 1:29-39 
Thursday 1 Sm 4:1-11; Ps 44:10-11, 14-15, 25-26 
Friday 1 Sm 8:4-7, 10-22a; Ps 89:16-19; Mk 2:1-12 
Saturday 1 Sm 9:1-4, 17-19, 10:1a; Ps 21:2-7; Mk 2:13-17 
Sunday 2nd Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 1 Sm 3:3b-10, 19; Ps 40:2, 4, 7-10; 1 Cor 6:13c-15a, 

17-20; Jn 1:35-42 

Stewardship-Week of December 23/24/25 

From the Parish Office…. 

We wanted to let you know that for the foreseeable 
future, we will continue to have weekday Masses on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays at 8:30am (as well as the 
Wednesday 10:30am school Mass).  Also, Tuesday 
Eucharistic Adoration will continue as normal.  
Please check the bulletin for any changes that might 
occur.  We will continue to keep you updated 
through this column when we have more information 
to share. 
 
We would like to share the following two letters in 
response to Deacon George Fund donations: 
 
“Dear Father Darling, 
 
We are very grateful for your most generous gift to 
our missions.  Your gift will help to ease the burdens 
of many we serve.  Through your kindness they ex-
perience the love and mercy of Christ. 
 
May God continue to bless your ministry.  May he 
bless you for your love of the poor. 
 
   Blessings and peace, 
   Sister Darlene 
   Glenmary Sisters” 
 
 
“Dear Blessed Sacrament, 
 
Thank you for your donation to the Society of Our 
Lady of the Most Holy Trinity (SOLT).  SOLT serves 
the deepest apostolic needs of God’s people and for 
this reason, your donation is critical to the continued 
work of the community.  Thank you for being part of 
this work to serve the people of God. 
 
Please know that you are in our prayers. 
 
   Sincerely yours in Christ, 
   Mauricio Romero 
   Director of Development” 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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This Week in our Parish 

    Mon Jan 8: 1:00pm Book Club, MPR 
   Tues Jan 9: 9:00am-1pm Eucharistic Adoration, Church 

5:45-6:15pm Children’s Choir rehearsal, MPR 
6:00pm Pickleball, Family Center 
6:15-6:45pm Honor Choir rehearsal, MPR 
6:30pm Knights of Columbus, Basement Conference Room 
7:00pm Adult Choir rehearsal, MPR 

Thurs Jan 11: 6:30pm Religious Ed classes, school classrooms 
7:00pm Ladies Revive Basketball Group, Family Center 

This  week’s  sponsor  is  Arsulowicz 
Brothers Mortuaries Inc. 
Please see this ad on the back of the bul-
letin. 

These advertisers help to defray all pub-
lishing costs which the Church would oth-
erwise incur.  Please patronize the spon-
sors on the back of this bulletin and thank 
them for their kind generosity. 

 

Book Club 
The Blessed Sacrament Book Club will 
meet on Monday, January 8th  at 1:00pm in 
the Church multi-purpose room.   If you 
have any questions, you can contact Kathy 
Schwartz at 616-459-4728. 

2023 Contribution Statement 
This is a reminder that anyone who 
would like a copy of their 2023 Contribution 
Statement please contact the parish office 
or you can email business manager Darrell 
Beckwith at dbeckwith@bsacrament.net. 
We can email you your statement or send it 
to you by mail.  Thank you! 

Sponsor of the Week 

In Our Thoughts & Prayers 
Homebound Parishioner of the Week 

2233 Diamond Ave./447-2997 
4 Mile Rd./363-7725 

Joseph Gietzen, Principal 
www.asagr.org 

Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year! 
As we welcome 2024 with open 
arms, we are thrilled to share some 
exciting news and updates within 
the ASA community. 

First and foremost, I am delighted 
to announce the addition of a new 
member to our teaching family.  
Please join me in extending a 
warm welcome to Ms. Mary Sacha, 
who has joined us as a new teach-
er for our Kindergarten through 
2nd-grade classes.  Ms. Sacha 
comes to us as an alum of ASA 
and a passion for fostering a love 
of learning in young minds.  We 
are confident that she will make a 
positive impact on our students, 
and we look forward to seeing the 
growth and development she will 
inspire. 

I am also pleased to share news 
about changes in our administra-
tive team.  Mrs. Megan Cooke, a 
dedicated member of our commu-
nity, is embarking on a new jour-
ney as the Assistant Principal of All 
Saints Academy, based at the Up-
per Campus.  Over the last year, 
Mrs. Cooke has been an invalua-
ble asset to our school, and we are 
confident that she will bring her 
dedication, leadership, and pas-
sion for education to her new role. 

As we embrace the opportunities 
and challenges that the new year 
brings, let us also take a moment 
to appreciate the strength and uni-
ty of our school community.  To-
gether, we can make 2024 a year 
filled with faith, learning, loving and 
serving for the betterment of the 
school community. 

Thank you for your continued sup-
port and dedication to the success 
of All Saints Academy.  Here’s to a 
fantastic new year! 

Warm regards, 
Mr. Joe Gietzen 
Executive Director/Principal 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Alex Ritzenhein 

231-215-8415
aritzenhein@vprm.net

Home Auto Commercial Life

Insurance Advisor 

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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